EL CAMINO COLLEGE MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DIVISION LEARNING OUTCOMES ASSESSMENT COORDINATING COMMITTEE MEETING (DLOACC)

May 27, 2021

Present: Susanne Bucher, Robert Eleuteri, Marlow Lemons, Zachary Marks, Trudy Meyer, Pavan Nagpal, Jasmine Ng, Catherine Schult-Roman, Solomon Russell, Gerson Valle

Review Minutes

Jasmine Ng motioned to approve the minutes, Trudy Meyer seconded. All in favor to approve the minutes from April 27, 2021 approved.

SLO assessment in Canvas using "Outcomes"

Benefits when using Outcomes:

- Being able to disaggregate the data.
- Canvas and Nuventive can communicate with each other.

C. Schult-Roman demonstrated how it works. It will be discussed at the next ALC Meeting, two weeks from now, is that they will be talking on what the next step will be; such as that now that the information is there, how will it get to Institutional Research and Planning. They will be the ones that will break it down by gender, ethnicity and any services on campus.

M. Lemons mentioned that Outcomes is convenient because the data instantly goes to Institutional Research and Planning and it goes to C. Schult-Roman. The CCC also get access to this, it is a huge advantage and efficient.

It was recommended to use all the sections for Math 150, Spring 2022, as a trial, and all other courses will continue to assess the traditional way. This new transition will save on the manual work on the professors that are doing the SLOs.

It was suggested for a YouTube tutorial to be made in case others cannot attend the brown bag meeting on using Outcomes.

Fall 2021 SLO/PLOs

CM 1, CM D, CM 3 and Computer Science are assessing SLOs in the fall. C. Schult-Roman emailed the committees the list. They are due until week 3 of fall 2021.

Math Academy SLOs follow up

It was mentioned that Kevin Degnan do want the SLOs in Nuventive for the Math Academy courses. They also want the SLOs to be assessed. Malinni Rouen will be the one creating all the SLO questions for the math academy courses. It was recommended that if CM D would like to add a particular question or topic to please reach out to Gerson Valle and Marlow Lemons. It was explained that for these courses, a new course form has to be filled out and must include the list of the SLOs, list the alignments to the PLOs and put in the timeline of the assessments.

It was mentioned that there are two forms, a new course form, when a course is not in Nuventive and then there is a SLO change form, when a course is in Nuventive but want to remove an SLO or if you want to modify it.

Dean's Remarks

If anyone wants to make a Canvas assignment, please reach out Gayathri Manikandan at Gmanikandan@elcamino.edu. She is a Canvas mentor.

M. Lemons thanked everyone for all their hard work and wished everyone a great summer.